
Ripley Town Council

Welcome to the February 2023 edition of the Ripley Town Council newsletter. We aim to make Ripley a better
place. We will try and help all those who need it, by building and strengthening relationships with individuals,
groups and communities. We aim to create a more secure and inclusive Ripley by helping individuals, families

and communities to thrive. We will work towards a more fairly shared society seeking to strengthen
opportunities for all in education, health, housing, employment, transport, leisure and culture.
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What an amazing turnout!
Cast your mind back to the end of November 2022. For the 
first time, Ripley Town Council held the Christmas Market 
and switched on the Christmas lights on the same day.

It was a busy, yet rewarding day for everyone involved;
whether it be all the stallholders who attended, entertainers,
volunteers or event organisers. Our main attraction, the
carousel looked wonderful and people of all ages enjoyed
riding on it.

We would like to thank each and every person who attended. 
We have an amazing community who comes along to support
the free events we organise for you.

Those of you who were there may recall 11 year old Ripley 
resident, Kori (pictured) helping the Mayor of Ripley to switch
on the Christmas lights. Kori is 11 years old and has received
two heart transplants in his short lifetime. Unfortunately, Kori is
receiving palliative care and fears were that last Christmas
would be his last. So, we wanted to do something really special
for him and his family by inviting him to help turn the lights on. 

We hope you enjoyed seeing the Christmas lights up in Ripley
Town Centre and in the surrounding villages. We had hoped 
to provide more festive lights however, some of the lighting 
columns provided by Derbyshire County Council weren't
suitable for the decorations.

Pictures of Ripley Christmas
Market and lights switch on.



0% increase in the Ripley Town Council aspect of Council Tax for the
financial period, April 2023 to March 2024.
Beautiful hanging baskets and planter displays
Amazing Christmas Lights
Free, engaging and fun youth initiatives
Warm Wednesdays to help ease the cost of living crisis
Free Community events (see opposite)
Grants to support local groups and charities
Garden & Allotment competition
Certificate of Merit Award to a worthy local volunteer
Ripley Neighbourhood Plan
Cedar Avenue and Porterhouse Road parks
Public toilets on Ripley Market Place and in Heage
Environmental grants
Litterbins along Ripley Greenway
Allotments
Effectively managing Greenwich Community Sports Hub
Supporting heritage - Heage Windmill and Butterley Ironworks 
Continuing to fund Citizens Advice sessions at Ripley Library

 

What to
expect from
Ripley Town
Council in
2023

Each year, we aim to do the best for you, our community. We want
you to love where you live and be proud of living here. We have lots
of community groups striving to help people, whether it be to help
alleviate social isolation, educating young people and opening their
world to new skills and experiences, or to help our environment
thrive.

This year, we will be delivering the following in our Township:

Our wonderful Township

2023 Events 
Ripley Spring Market......Sun 21 May
King's Coronation................6 & 7 May
Bands on Crossley Park - Sundays:
18 June / 9th July / 23 July / 6 Aug / 
20 Aug / 3 Sept TBC
Ambergate Carnival............Sat 8 July
Ripley Music Festival.........8 - 16 July
Ripley Pride........................19 & 20 Aug
Marehay Show..............................2 Sept
Waingroves Show........8, 9 & 10 Sept
Remembrance...................Sun 12 Nov
Ripley Christmas Market & Light
Switch on..............................Sun 26 Nov



Mayor's
Message
C O U N C I L L O R  N I G E L  W E A V I N G  
M A Y O R  O F  R I P L E Y  T O W N  C O U N C I L

On 7th October 2022, my Consort, Phyllis and I spent a lovely afternoon in
the company of Amber Valley Stroke Group. The group started 40 years ago,
initially as the Ripley Stroke Group. They give support and social interaction
for stroke survivors. They meet fortnightly at St Joseph’s Church Hall on
Butterley Hill in Ripley. Anyone, be they stroke survivor, or a carer, would be
welcomed with open arms.


We were guests at a dinner hosted by the Showman’s Guild at the
Excavator, Buckland Hollow. A splendid evening was had. The next
day Phyllis and I had the pleasure of opening the 771st Ripley Fair.

We attended the Armistice Day Service, at All Saints and on 13th
November 2022. On the Sunday, we took part in the Remembrance
Sunday parade through the town and laid a wreath on behalf on the
Town Council. We were astonished by the amount of people who
turned out on the misty morning to pay their respects. What a
brilliant community you are.

The following weekend, I visited the Nether Heage Christmas Fayre
at The Spanker pub. They were raising money for three charities;
Children In Need, Action Medical Research for Children and Bea’s
fundraiser for America.

The next day, we were invited to help celebrate the new Memorial
Stones at the Ripley Salvation Army Citadel. Later the same day, we
hosted our own Civic Service at All Saints Church with members of
the community attending. it was here where I presented our 2022
Certificate of Merit Award to Cheryl Roulston from Nether Heage.

Towards the end of last year, 
my Consort and I were invited to 

several events in the Ripley Township.

Pictured: Event organisers,
Michelle Gascoigne &

Cheryl Roulston along with
myself and Deputy Mayor,

Cllr Paul Lobley BEM.

On Sunday 27th November 2022, we opened the Christmas Market
surrounding the beautiful Carousel in the centre of Ripley Market
Place. In the evening, with the aid of a wonderfully brave young
Ripley resident, Kori, we switched on the town’s Christmas lights.
Kori has had two heart transplants and is receiving palliative care at
home as this last Christmas, sadly, may be his last.

On the 2nd December 2022, Phyllis and I were guests at the Amber Valley Stroke Group, We had a delicious tea and
drew the Christmas raffle. The next week, I assisted with present packing at the Ripley Salvation Army Citadel,
providing gifts for those children whose parents can’t afford to buy them. 

We were invited to a Christmas concert hosted by the Greenhillocks Fellowship on 7th December where we were
entertained by the Rock ‘n’ Soul Singers.

Pictured: Ripley
resident, 

Kori alongside myself
switching on the Ripley

Christmas Lights.
Pictured left: Myself with Major Vincent Wall – Corps Officer Ripley Salvation
Army, busy packing toys.



Community Matters
Town Centre office closure
for Ripley Police team

Warm Wednesdays

In January 2023, Ripley Town Council
received the following statement from
Derbyshire Constabulary Command
Team regarding the closure of the
Police's town centre office, which is
situated in the old Town Hall building
on Ripley Market Place: 

'Officers from the Ripley Safer
Neighbourhood Team (SNT) will
remain working from Ripley Police
Station, Wyatts Way, as they have done
for the last year, following their
relocation from the Town Hall during 

Back in November 2022, Ripley Town Council
responded to the Cost of Living Crisis by
introducing 'Warm Wednesdays' at Greenwich
Community Sports Hub on Nottingham Road,
Ripley. 

We encourage members of our community who
may be struggling with the cost of heating their
home during the day, to come along and share a
warm space with other in similar situations.

We offer free hot drinks and a free hot lunch each
week. 

These sessions have been attended by over 40
people on Wednesdays who come along to meet
new friends, play cards, do crafts or bring their own
hobbies along to do.

Warm Wednesdays are running until 29th March
2023, 10am until 4pm. Just turn up!

essential building work. Whilst those
building works are now complete,
the infrastructure that is available to
the team at Ripley Police Station
which supports the delivery of
services, means it is now the most
effective and economical base from
which to operate. There will be no
impact on the police services
provided by the team caused by this
decision, and they remain only a
short distance from the town centre.
They can be contacted for non
emergency matters on 101'.

Councillor Steve Freeborn said,
'This is an unfortunate situation
and as a council we are
concerned about this closure. The
purpose of the SNT is to be in the
heart of the community and town
centre. It takes too long for them
to respond to incidents in the
town, if they are not based there.'

Ripley Town Council have written
to the Chief Constable and Police
and Crime Commissioner to ask
they reconsider this decision. We
will update you in the next
newsletter if we receive a
response.



We hope you will vote in the local elections on 4th
May 2023 and we encourage you to use a postal vote
to do so.

For more information, please contact Amber
Valley Borough Council on 01773 841633 or email
elections@ambervalley.gov.uk 

Community Matters

Changes to voting 
in May elections
On Thursday 4th May 2023, local elections are
taking place in Amber Valley and across a further
229 councils in England.

At these elections, you will need to bring photo ID
to be able to vote at a polling station. A wide range
of photo ID will be accepted, including passports,
driving licences and cards with a PASS Mark (proof
of age).

If you don't have an accepted form of photo ID, you
can apply for a free voter ID document known as a
Voter Authority Certificate.

Visit electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID or
call 0800 328 0280, to find out more information
and a full list of accepted forms of photo ID.

There are other ways to vote

Postal Voting - you don't need to provide photo ID
to vote by post.

You must be registered to vote before you can
apply for a postal vote. If you are not sure if you
have already registered, please contact Amber
Valley Borough Council on 01773 841458 or email
elections@ambervalley.gov.uk

If you are not registered, please visit
www.gov.uk/register-to-vote.

You will need to ensure your postal vote application
is completed by 5pm on Tuesday 18th April 2023.

You will receive your ballot paper in the post.
Complete and return your ballot paper, ensuring
you leave enough time for it to arrive at Amber
Valley Borough Council by 10pm on Thursday 4th
May 2023. If you can't post your postal vote back in
time, you can take it to your polling station on
polling day.

mailto:elections@ambervalley.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/register-to-vote


Back in November 2022, the
Mayor of Ripley, Councillor
Nigel Weaving presented the
Certificate of Merit Award for
the year to Cheryl Roulston.

Nether Heage resident, Cheryl
was nominated by her friend
and fellow volunteer Michelle,
for all the dedication she gives
by volunteering in her local
community of Nether Heage.

Michelle wrote:

‘I would like to nominate Cheryl for
her tireless work and enthusiasm in
our community. Her passion for all
our villagers is exemplary.

Organising events and the
preparation of these, as well as
working hard on the day, keeping
our village funds in order and
applying for local grants that
benefit our community, running the
community and neighbourhood
watch Facebook page (even when
she’s not in the country and on
holiday!), putting herself out for
others like shopping for elderly
neighbours over the Covid
lockdowns.  

Cheryl can often be seen in a 

Ripley Town Council high-vis vest,
litter picking around Nether
Heage, along with leaflet dropping
to keep everyone updated with
events. She’s also a fantastic team
member, great friend and constant
support.'

Michelle added, 'Cheryl does all
this along side being a mother,
grandmother, and business
owner. If anyone deserves this
award, Cheryl does. Nether Heage
wouldn’t be a community without
her and we are all grateful for
everything she does.’

Cheryl said, 'It was an honour and
privilege to receive this award as
the areas covered for the
nominations goes way outside our
little village of Nether Heage.'

Pictured: Cllr Nigel Weaving presenting
Nether Heage resident, Cheryl Roulston

with her award at the Ripley Town Council
Civic Service event in November 2022.

CERTIFICATE
OF
MERIT
AWARD

Do you know someone in the
Ripley Township who is

deserving of recognition for their
voluntary work within our local

community? If so, we want to
hear about them! www.ripleytowncouncil.gov.uk
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